Legislative Committee

Meeting Agenda

Noon, March 29, 2013

Workforce Alliance Administrative Offices
Commissioner Chip Westfall, Chairman

1. Welcome, Introductions, and Announcements: Commissioner Chip Westfall

2. Minutes from the March 1, 2013 REAP LC Meeting: Commissioner Chip Westfall
Recommended Action: Approve or modify minutes as needed,

3. Staffing update: Nancy McCarthy Snyder
4. Legislative Liaison Report: Tom Bruno
5. REAP Organization Assessment Update: Nancy McCarthy Snyder
6. Information regarding “Town Hall” meeting: Brandon Mills
7. Upcoming Events in the Region:
REAP Board Meeting: 8:00 am Monday, April 8, 2013, Wichita State University
Metroplex, 29" and Oliver
SCK Delegation Forum: 6:30 pm Monday, May 6, 2013, Derby Welcome Center, 611
Mulberry RD, Derby, KS 67037

REAP Water Conference: Thursday, May 23, 2013, Wellington High School, 1700 E,
16" St. Wellington, KS 67152

8. Unscheduled Topics: Committee Members

9. Adjourn

The next REAP LC meeting will be at Noon on April 26, 2013.



Legislative Committee Meeting
Meeting Minutes —February 28, 2013
Workforce Alliance Administrative Offices

Commissioner Chip Westfall, Chairman

I. Welcome and Introduction
Commissioner Chip Westfall, Harvey County, opened the meeting; members, staff, and guests
introduced themselves.

2. Review of Minutes from the November 29th, 2012 REAP EDC Meeting
Bob Myers, City of Newton, moved (Kristey Williams) to approve the minutes. The motion
passed unanimously.

3. Local Area IV Chief Elected Officials Business:

A. Chip Westfall informed the commiittee of the roughly 29 legislators that attended the
South Central Kansas Delegation Luncheon. The legislator questioned the committee about
REAP’s purpose and current membership. Representative Jim Howell questioned Mr. Westfall
about the Workforce Investment Funds REAP receives from the Federal Government. Mr. Yager
praised the committee for the well-attended luncheon and noted that the discussion centered on
Workforce Alliance was helpful.

4. Legislative Liaison Report:

A. Tom Bruno led the committee through the legislative liaison report. Mr. Bruno notified
the committee that the Kansas Affordable Airfares Program was removed from the House budget,
but is likely to be placed back into the House budget by the end of the week and the Senate
should put it back in the following week. The National Institute for Aviation Research funding
was taken out of the House budget. The House Appropriations Committee put the funding back in
the budget. Mr. Bruno told the committee that since Boeing’s departure from Wichita, none of the
manufacturers has filled the lobbying gap. The funding for The National Institute for Aviation
Research, National Center for Aviation Training, University of Kansas Cancer Center, and
Kansas State University Veterinary School has been targeted for potential cuts. Governor
Brownback has expressed his support for increased funding for the National Center for Aviation
Training and the appropriate committees are working on bringing the recommendations to the
House and Senate Floors. Mr. Bruno warned the committee of the possibility of amendments
being tacked on the bills. Mr. Lawing asked the committee how should the committee approach
businesses to fill Boeings shoes? Mr. Bruno informed the committee that historically the aviation
companies have made requests on behalf of NIAR. Mr. Bruno suggested the aviation companies
should meet with legislators and make the requests. Mr. Bruno recommended the aviation

companies inform the legislators about the importance of the funding. Commissioner Dave

Unruh asked Mr. Bruno when the best time to engage legislators would be. Mr. Bruno told the
committee that the aviation subcommittee met the day before and if the committee decides to
pull the funding for Kansas Affordable Airfares Program, REAP members may need to sit down
with area legislators. Councilmember Longwell reminded the group that the National Institute for
Aviation Research is one of REAP’s legislative priorities and that REAP needs to step in and take
the lead on this issue. Mr. Westfall suggested committee members get in touch with National
Institute for Aviation Research and major employers in the area to ask for support in protecting
our properties.

B. Mr. Myers added Senate Bill 105 is exempt. Mr. Bruno noted the House and Senate
committees have yet to set a date to discuss the bill. Dale Goter noted that if the public lobbying
bill were to become law, public employees may have to leave professional organizations.

C. The committee discussed Senate Bill 186 which would allow guns into city building
unless the building provided proper security measures.

D. Mr. Bruno informed the committee that House Bill 2047 is exempt and will be discussed
in the coming days.

E. Mr. Westfall asked Mr. Bruno for information on House Bill 2285 regarding farm
equipment. Joe Yager referred the committee to the Kansas Farm Bureau Policy Statement.

F. The committee discussed the possible implications of House Bill 2025. Mr. Westfall

noted Harvey County could lose as much of $1.3 million.



G. Mr. Westfall asked Mr. Bruno where in the process House Bill 2074 was. Mr. Bruno
informed the committee that the House has passed the bill and Senate is currently working out the
language of the bill.

5. HB2366- Sustainable Development Bill

Mr. Bruno continued his legislative update by addressing committee members concerns with
House Bill 2366. The bill would ban publicly funded sustainability projects. Representative
Hedke is working to get the bill blessed and be exempt from turnaround day. Mr. Bruno informed
the committee that the City of Manhattan has a sustainability grant and may issue a statement on
the bill. Mr. Westfall asked if the bill had support. Mr. Bruno informed the committee of the
Speakers interest in the bill. Mr. Goter, informed the committee of the drought response team
meeting. Governor Brownback attended the last meeting and suggested that Wichita share its
draught plan with smaller cities. Mr. Goter suggested REAP invite the City of Wichita to present
during the REAP Board Meeting.

6. “Town Hall” Update:

Mr. Yager informed the committee that preliminary research has been done and two companies
have been identified as possible vendors. Pricing depends on the amount of lines used and
number of features required. More information will be provided at the next meeting.

7. Upcoming Events:
Mr. Westfall reminded the committee of the upcoming legislative forums on March 2™ ,March
23™ and May 6" .

8.Unscheduled Topics:

-Mayor Kristey Williams encouraged REAP members to get REAP’s message out.
Councilmember Jeff Longwell suggested REAP should update its marketing plan. He
recommended that REAP revamp its mission and vision statement. Mr. Unruh suggested a new
mission statement should be no more than eight words. The committee took several minutes to
brainstorm possible mission and vision statements. Keith Lawing informed the committee of his
upcoming trip to Washington D.C. to meet with Legislators to reapprove WIA funds. Mr. Lawing
will meet with Representative Mike Pompeo to work on talking points. . Mr. Yager reminded the
committee of REAP’S Twitter account and Facebook page.

9.Adjourn
REAP Legislative Committee
Attendance -3/1/2013

Committee Members Guest and Staff

Mr. Tom Bruno, Bruno and Associates

Mr. Joe Yager, WSU
Commissioner Chip Westfall, Chair Harvey County Mr. Dane Baxa, WSU

Councilmember Jeff Longwell, City of Wichita Ms. Rebecca Likiardopoulos, WSU

Mayor Kristey Williams, City of Augusta Mr. Brandon Mills. WSU
Mayor Marcey Gregory, City of Goddard Mr. Daniel Shea, Kingman County
Ms. Stephanie Knebel, City of Derby Ms. Sue Schlapp
Mr. Bob Myers, City of Newton Mr. Keith Lawing

Mr. Dale Goter, City of Wichita

Mr. Marv Duncan, Sedgwick County

Commissioner Dave Unruh, Sedgwick County




Snyder, Nancy

From: Snyder, Nancy

Sent: Thursday, March 21, 2013 5:36 PM
To: Joseph Yager

Ce: Johnston, Matthew

Subject: RE: Resignation — Joseph S Yager
Joe,

I appreciate how difficult this decision was for you. I accept your resignation and wish you and your family
well. Thank.you for your service to REAP and to the Hugo Wall School.

Nancy

Nancy McCarthy Snyder, PhD

Director

Hugo Wali School of Urban and Public Affairs
Wichita State University

Wichita, KS 67260-0155

Phone: 316-978-6536
Fax: 316-978-6533

From: Joseph Yager [mailto:joeyager@yahoo.com]
Sent: Thursday, March 21, 2013 4:11 PM

To: Snyder, Nancy

Ce: Johnston, Matthew

Subject: Resignation — Joseph S Yager

Dear Dr. Snyder,

Although T would prefer to have this conversation in person, I feel it is appropriate for me to resign from my position
as Public Affairs Associate with the Hugo Wall School for Urban and Public Affairs at Wichita State University, effective
immediately. [ have prepared an official notice that I will hand deliver to Human Resources in the morning.

Though the decision has not been an easy one, long hours of contemplation has made me decide that leaving my

current position will be beneficial for the Hugo Wall School, REAP, and for my future career.

I appreciate the opportunities for professional and personal development that you have provided me during the last
seven years. I have enjoyed working for the Hugo Wall Schoo!l and appreciate the support provided me during my
time with the University. I wish nothing but the best for the Hugo Wall School and REAP.

Sincerely,

Joseph S. Yager

Cell: (316) 214-7788

Email: joevager@yahoo.com




Press Release from Wichita State University
March 22, 2013

Yager resigns from REAP

Joe Yager, public affairs associate with the Hugo Wall School of Urban and
Public Affairs at Wichita State University, has resigned, according to Nancy McCarthy
Snyder, director of the Hugo Wall School.

As public affairs associate, Yager has served as chief executive of the Regional
Economic Area Partnership for seven years.

“REAP appreciates Mr. Yager’s services for the past seven years,” said McCarthy
Snyder.

Effective immediately, Misty Bruckner, associate director for the Center for
Urban Studies, will act as the contact for REAP.

b g g
Contact: Nancy McCarthy-Snyder, (316) 978-6536 or nancy.mccarthy-
snyder@wichita.edu.

Carrie Rengers, Have You Heard, Wichita Eagle
March 23, 2013




Bruno & Associates

March 22, 2013

This week completed the final week for non-exempt committees to meet. Budget and tax bills having
been passed by the Senate and House, leaving considerable time for legislators to get individual interests
and pet projects into bills. In many cases, legislative language has been amended into bills, on matters
that have not had hearings and voted out of committee.

The Administration continues to deal with public relations Issues, taking its attention away from work-
ing on its policy agenda items. Last week, the Budget Director’s operation was back in the news because
it changed a fiscal note on a fairly controversial and major picce of legislation related to machinery &
equipment.

The Speaker of the House maintains that the session is still on track to be completed in 80 days. A major
component of meeting that deadline is resolving the differences in the budget. House and Senate budget
conference members will begin meeting on Monday, March 25, 2013 to work through the conference
committee process. Though not announced yet, House and Senate Tax conference members will likely
begin meeting next week as well.

It’s during the conference committee process when everything can be back on the table and issues are
always subject to change with little or no notice...so the fun begins.

Major Issues Dominating Legislative Discussion thus far:

Budget — The House and Senate both passed their versions of the budget this week. The Senate budget
is about two-percent less than the Governor’s Budget Recommendations (GBR). The House comes in at
about a four-percent cut from the GBR. Though considered items normally discussed in the taxation
environment, it is important to note that the funding the City receives from the alcohol tax or special
city/county road tax has not been altered. Both budgets retain and ending balance that meets the statuto-
rily required 7.5 percent ending balance. Should lawmakers come to an agreement on the budget next
week, it will mark the first time in several years when the budget was finalized before legislators left for
first adjournment.

The budgets of the House and Senate both include funding for our major initiatives. The funding level
for the National Institute for Aviation Research (NIAR) and the Kansas Affordable Airfares Pro gram
(KAAP) are both funded at the Governor’s recomended level, $5 million for the upcoming fiscal year.
Funding for the National Center for Aviation Training (NCAT) is currently funded at differently in the
competing budgets. The House funds NCAT as recomended by the Governor, $5 million. The Senate
budget reduces that amount to $3 million. The conference committee on the budget is expected to begin
on Monday, March 24,

Bruno & Associates 800 SW Jackson, Ste. 914 Topeka, Kansas 66612 T 785-354-8172 kslobby@cox.net



Bruno & Associates

The Consensus Revenue Estimating Group will meet in a couple of weeks to forecast the budget num-
bers both for the end of FY *13, but also looking forward to FY *14. Hall talk around the Capitol is that
we should expect to see a fairly significant increase in revenues beyond what was expected. That could
result in budget numbers being restored when legislators return at the end of April/beginning of May to
tie up any loose ends.

Tax Policy — In a somewhat unexpected move, the House Tax Committee put its own plan into House
Substitute for SB 84 last week and sent the bill on to the House F loor, where it passed on a Final Action
vote 82-39. Most notably, the complicated bill continues to ratchet Kansas personal income tax down to
zero. The complex bill was handed out to committee members, explained to them by committee leader-
ship and voted out of committee the same day. The bill would do the following:

* Not renew the 6/10™ cent sales tax set to expire June 30, 2013
°  Freeze T-WORKS program at $325 million and transfer the 4/10% cent to the SGF (this portion
was removed through a floor amendment during debate)
Establishes a 2-percent growth cap for state revenues. Any revenue that exceeds 2-percent
growth would be used to buy down personal income tax rates
After personal income tax is eliminated, the buy down formula would be transitioned to buy
down corporate income tax rates
Reductions start in 2015 only as revenues allow

The Senate produced a version of the Governor’s Tax Proposal and worked it on the Senate Floor last
Wednesday; the debate lasted well into the evening. The Senate tax proposals were contained in HB
2059 and were passed on a Final Action vote of 25-14. Key provisions of the Senate plan are:

° Retain the 6/10™ cent sales tax
° Maintain the 4/10ths cent sales tax dedicated for T-WORKS
° Eliminate mortgage interest deduction
¢ Maintain property tax deduction
The House and Senate Tax conference will also begin meeting next week to work out the differences in
their two bills. Expect some fireworks to erupt as the two bills are si gnificantly different.

Property valuation... Machinery and Equipment tax stuff — a Legislative Post Audit (LPA) revealed that
the main problem stemming from Commercial & Industrial Machinery & Equipment (CIME) has to do
with appraising complex manufacturing plants. The problems, noted by LPA, likely will require narrow
and targeted solutions as opposed to broad policy changes.
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Bruno & Associates

I'm simplifying a very complex issue, but the results coming from the Department of Revenue suggest
that HB 2285 would reduce overall assessed property valuations in the state by nearly $583,640,000 — or
an equivalent of 32.4 percent. Even with the large fiscal note and several unknown impacts that the bill
would cause across the state of Kansas, committee members sent the bill out of committee and indicated
the full House could fix problems during floor debate. That floor debate has not occurred yet, causing
some to question the future of this controversial bill.

Guns — The House Federal & State Affairs Committee has held a series of hearings on gun issues, and
combined most of the issues into HB 2055. That bill was forwarded to the House where it was further
amended and approved on a Final Action vote of 84-38. An overview of the bill follows:

° Bill would allow for concealed carry in public buildings

* 4-year exemption remains for state educational institutions, public hospitals, public mental health
clinics and school for the deaf and blind, if adopted by governing body/board

° President, Chancellor, Managing Director may decide by policy whether or not to allow employ-

ees to carry while on duty

Concealed carry permit holders able to carry into the Capitol

The open carry of weapons (contained in HB 2111) was not included as part of the mega bill on gun is-
sues. Even though the matter is still under review in the Attorney General’s Office, as well as the sub-
ject of a law-suit presently against Kansas City, KS; Leawood, KS; and, Prairie Village, KS, the House
Committee worked the bill just this morning. An attempt to amend the bill to require similar training for
citizens to openly carry a firearm that those who want to conceal carry was offered by Rep. Bob Mont-
gomery and ultimately withdrawn. The amendment was likely quickly written and there were a number
of items it contained which caused confusion and potential unintended problems with other gun laws.

The Senate Federal & State Affairs Committee held hearings last week on its version of concealed carry
in public buildings. The bill (SB 186) is very similar to the amended House bill was amended into Sen-
ate Substitute for HB 2052. It was passed out of committee this morning.

Other Issues of Importance:

Local Elections — Fall & Partisan — The House Elections Committee held hearings on HB 2271 which
would move local elections to the fall of even-numbered years and make them partisan. The hearing
was packed with opposition; however, the lynchpin was likely a city councilmember from Holton, Kan-
sas, who was also an active member of the Kansas Army Reserves. He informed committee members
that by making the elections partisan, it would limit his ability to run for office, as the military has strict
regulations against any active duty personnel or reservist from running as a member of one party or an-
other.
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Bruno & Associates

The committee held hearings on another bill HB 2227, which would move local elections to the fall of
odd-numbered years, but leave them non-partisan. That bill was worked this morning and amended into
SB 64. It narrowly passed out of committee which could be an indication of its fate on the House floor.

The Senate Ethics, Elections & Local Government Committee has a couple of similar bills, SB 145,
which would move local elections to the fall of odd-numbered years and make them non-partisan; and
SB 211, which is basically the same as the aforementioned bill, but adds in a voter registration compo-
nent. SB 211 was the victim of the winter storm snafu, but has had hearings over the past couple of
days. The committee has not acted upon the bill yet.

Public Funded Advocacy — It became clear early in the session, that several bills would be introduced
to prohibit public funds for advocacy or lobbying — specifically SB 45 and SB 109.

SB 45 would prohibit lobbying with the use of state appropriated dollars. The bill was specifically
amended to only address the lobbying of gun issues. The Senate passed this bill on a Final Action vote
of 32-8. The House Elections Committee passed this bill out this morning with only technical amend-
ments.

SB 109 is much more onerous, and saw a flurry of activity this week. As originally written, the bill
would prohibit any organization that is publicly funded from retaining a lobbyist (either by contract or
in-house). The bill would also prohibit any organization which receives dues which are paid for with
public dollars from being able to lobby. The bill would only allow for communication with legislators if
a legislator first contacted an employee or officer of one of the publicly funded institutions/
organizations.

Without notice, the Chair offered a balloon amendment earlier this week which would have removed the
criminal conduct component of the bill only, leaving the rest of the measure complete. Twenty-four
hours later, the Chair offered another balloon amendment which dramatically changed the focus of the
bill. Now amended into Senate Substitute for HB 2141, the bill would require municipalities in Kansas
to report to the Kansas Secretary of State, any public funds used to hire or contract for the services of a
lobbyist. Among the information the report shall include:

® Itemized list of all public funds used to employ the services of a lobbyist

® Dues paid to any association that supports a lobbyist

° Full name and address of each lobbyist that has received compensation or financial support, indi-
rectly or directly

® Name and address of each individual, association or organization that received membership dues

® No public funds could be used for gifts to legislators
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Bruno & Associates

SB 109/now Sen Sub for HB 2141 will move to the Senate floor for further debate. The votes are likely
there to pass this bill. Presently the bill does not prohibit lobbying by a publicly funded entity. It does
require what many are viewing as a duplicative application of current law, since all of the above infor-
mation is public record. More as this bill moves forward. ..

Another bill that is not expected to go anywhere is HB 2366. This bill comes from the anti-Agenda 21
crowd. It prevents any public funds from being expended to educate, advocate or further promote re-
newable or sustainable programs. It is not expected to receive action.

Property Tax Transparency — HB 2047 is the bill we’ve seen for a few years now. It purportedly re-
quires any local unit to approve by vote any increase in property valuation as it relates to the budget ap-
proval process. The bill’s authors say that it is not intended to be a property tax cap, but many remain
suspicious. The bill was amended on the House floor to specifically indicate that the measure does not
contain a property tax lid. Also amended to the bill was a component requested by the City of Wichita
to allow a local government to increase their budget up to the amount of the CPI without having to jump
through the vote and publication process. The floor amended bill passed on a Final Action vote of 68-
53.

What’s Next? We’ve reached the portion of the Legislative Session commonly called, “Hurry up and
wait.” Next week legislators will mostly be on the floor working through bills to beat the First Adjourn-
ment Deadline. Conference Committees will be in full swing and things happen quickly and without
notice. Lawmakers are still on schedule to conclude most of their business by April 5. The Legislature
will recess for nearly a month before returning in May to complete the Veto Session.

f\.‘f\ —

Legisiative Deadiines

Monday, February 4th

Last day for member or members to REQUEST to have bill drafted.

Monday, February 11th

Last day for Committees, except exempt committees, to REQUEST to have bills drafted.
Wednesday, February 13th

Last day for Individuals to INTRODUCE bills.

Friday, February 15th

Last day for Committees, except committees listed above, to INTRODUCE bills.

Friday, March 1st (Turnaround Day)

Last day to CONSIDER BILLS IN HOUSE OF ORIGIN, except by exempt committees.
Wednesday, March 27th

Last day to CONSIDER BILLS NOT IN HOUSE OF ORIGIN, except by exempt committees.
Friday, April 5th
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Bruno & Associates

No bills considered after this date except BILLS VETOED BY GOVERNOR, OMNIBUS AP-
PROPRIATIONS ACT AND OMNIBUS RECONCILIATIONS SPENDING LIMIT BILL.

Wednesday, May 8th
VETO SESSION begins.

grmmm—————————

Bill Number
and Sponsor
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SB 15
Anthony Hensley,
D-19th

SB 45
Senate Federal and
State Affairs Com-

mittee

- Bill Sub ject E Current

i
.

Local ad Valorem
tax reduction fund;
transfers to; distri-
butions to political
subdivisions

T T—————————

Prohibition on use
of state appropriated
moneys to lobby at
state and local gov-

Status |

Sl SR

In Senate
Assess-

ment and
Taxation

T ———————

In House
Elections

sessment and Taxation

3/ 19/201 3 House Scheduled Hearmg
in Elections: Wednesday, 3/20/2013,

3/15/2013 - House - Referred to Elec-

Last Actlon

1/15/2013 Senate Refened to As—

1/14/2013 - Senate - Introduced
1/11/2013 - - Prefiled for introduction
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